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Date:             03/10/18 

Location:           Hoover Tactical Firearms, Hoover, AL 

Recorded By:           Carol Higgins, Senior Vice Commandant 

Date of Minutes:           

 

Call to Order:          10:00 AM, by Commandant 

Attendance: 

Officers Present: Commandant Fernando Valentin 

    Sr. Vice Higgins 

    Jr. Vice Jeffries  

    Judge Advocate Smith 

Adjutant Findley 

Chaplain Simmons  

Sgt at Arms Bacon 

 

 

1. Swearing In:   Kimberly Thrasher, Michael Rudolph, Neil Rafferty (Regular) Bill Veitch 

(Associate) were voted on by Detachment membership unanimously and all were sworn in by 

Senior Vice Commandant Higgins.   

 

 

2. Paymasters Report: Total asset $21,000.  $4,972. In checking  9,101 In savings Inventory of 

$6,987.00   Revenue $23.50  Dues $330  Ships Store $80.  Front table $190  Scholarships and 

grants $1750.   Paid out $2,333.00.   $140 was to National for dues, $400 door prizes, $2,148 for 

donations and grants.  Misc $482.     Total member 164  - Financial Review 

 

Paymasters and Financial Review report accepted and voted to approve. 

 

3. Eagle Scout Report – Don Brooks – J.T. Matthews spoke about his Eagle Scout project 

which is building shelfs in the supply building, so items used at the cemetery can be stored in an 

efficient manner. 

 

Motion for $300 …… Hat was passed for J.T.’s project. $497 

 

4. Scholarship Committee Report – Don Lehman distributed the Policy and Procedures of the 

Scholarship Committee to be reviewed and approved at a later time.  Sarah Kate Higgins was the 

recipient of the last scholarship given.  

 

5. Gun Raffle Chairperson – ______________ volunteered to be the chairperson.  

 

6. 2019 State Convention – 2018 State Convention will be in Mobile, AL.  We will be the host 

of next year’s State Convention.  

 

6. Fundraiser:  David Landier informed the Detachment about the upcoming Shoot with the 

Brutes at Brock’s Gap.   Volunteers are needed the day of the event and donations for door prizes 

and ammo for shooting.  
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Marine Corps Birthday on Saturday November 10th.  Regular abbreviated meeting with small 

cake cutting and ball that evening. 

 

Veterans Day Parade on Monday November 12. 

 

Membership and retention: Jr. Vice Jefferies reports 168 members. 25 unpaid dues. Each one 

has been notified. Commandant Valentin talked about life membership. 

 

Brute Bash Picnic: May 5th, 2018 

 

Reserve Center Family Day: May 6th, 2018 

 

 

There being no further business the Colors were retired and meeting adjourned  

 

Next meeting 04/14/18 

 

 

Submitted By Sr. Vice Carol Higgins 


